Salford City Council - Record of Decision

I, Councillor Peter Connor, Lead Member for Housing Services, in exercise of the powers conferred on me by Paragraph J(a)(i), of the Scheme of Delegation of the Council do hereby approve;

1. The award a three year contract to English Churches Housing Group for the delivery of a housing related support service for offenders. The full contract price over the three year period is £474,000; this includes annual funding contributions of £23k from Salford Probation Service and £135k from Supporting People.  
The Reasons are:

2. In 2009 Supporting People Commissioning Body invited bids from partner organisations and stakeholders through a robust commissioning framework to identify commissioning priorities for 2010 / 11. A full tender process was followed for the delivery of an enhanced housing related support service for offenders that are leaving prison. This was due to increasing demand and the requirement to improve outcomes for this client group, in particular the targets set to reduce re-offending rates on the NI 18 indicator in Salford’s Local Area Agreement. 
3. English Churches Housing Group were the winning bidder. They

                        demonstrated that they have the capability to deliver a quality service  

for ex-offenders which will achieve value for money for the City and which will also directly contribute towards achieving Salford’s Local Area Agreement targets, including;
· NI 141 - the percentage of vulnerable people achieving independent living

· NI 18  -  the adult re-offending rates for those under probation supervision

· NI 16  -  the rate of serious acquisitive crime

· NI 30  - the re-offending rate of prolific and priority offenders
Assessment of Risk:
4. If this proposal is not approved and subsequently the service is not provided, there is a risk that the housing and support needs of those leaving prison, and those at risk of offending, will not be met and this may impact on the re-offending rates for the City and National Indicators within the Salford Local Area Agreement.
5. There is also a risk in relation to Salford City Council Cabinet Work Plan 2010 / 11, as the delivery of this service is an objective on the cabinet work plan.
6. Furthermore there is a reputational risk to the City Council as a full tender exercise has been followed. Although the Council does not bind itself to accept any tender, if a contract is not awarded at the end of this process there is a reputational risk to the  Council.

The source of funding is  the Supporting people element of Area based Grant
Legal Advice obtained  - Michael Bowness Ext. 2995.

Financial Advice obtained  - Frank O’Brien. Ext. 2585.

The following documents have been used to assist the decision process – N/A
Contact Officer: Victoria Crookes – Supporting People Contracts Manager

Tel No: 0161 922 8755 
	This decision is not subject to consideration by another Lead Member/Director
	√

	The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the 

Sustainable Regeneration Scrutiny Committee.
	


Signed: Councillor Peter Connor
Lead Member for Housing

Date : 4th October, 2010
*
This decision was published on Monday, 4th October, 2010 .
*
This decision will come in force on Tuesday, 12th October, 2010 unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

